Faculty Development Committee Report
February 14, 2013

The Faculty Development Committee met on February 12, where the following issues were discussed. 
· Teaching Colloquium: The committee continued to discuss how to proceed with the Best practices in teaching presentations.  Although we share some of the same goals as TLTR, it is clear to the committee that we are more interested in pedagogy than technology.
· An announcement was made by Associate Provost Guetti to all chairs of the university to solicit nominations for presenters in the FDC colloquium on teaching. We have received one nomination so far, which we will be discussing at our next meeting.

· The committee also discussed faculty leaves. When a faculty member wins a prestigious fellowship, like a Fullbright, we believe the university should help support that leave since it reflects on the prestige of the university. Currently, there is no policy or language that defines these leaves. We believe that the Faculty Guide should be amended to define these leaves and their support. Most peer institutions provide some percentage of a faculty’s base salary in order for the participant to be able to afford to go on the leave. SHU Faculty should not have to impoverish themselves to further their scholarship to the benefit of the university. The committee will be crafting a motion to present to the senate.
Respectfully submitted,

Pete Reader, MFA

Chair of Faculty Development Committee
